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Thank you for allowing me to tes�fy today. My name is Marcy Cook and I am a Registered 
Die��an Nutri�onist. I have been a Licensed Die��an in the State of Ohio since 1998. I have 
worked in various aspects of diete�cs, but most of my career has been in consul�ng and post-
acute care. As a cons�tuent working in the healthcare industry, I strongly urge you to support 
Senate Bill 211 Die��an Licensure Compact.  

SB 211 would allow an ease for licensed die��ans to provide services to a wide variety of those 
in need of basic nutri�on educa�on, par�cularly in the current state of a deficiency of 
healthcare workers. There is a decreased workforce pool of die��ans, and this shortage is 
an�cipated to grow with recent increased educa�onal requirements. This will result in further 
decreased access to health care services by die��ans. Medical nutri�on therapy provided by 
die��ans is proven to reduce health care burdens through the nutri�on management of acute 
and chronic disease and overall improved health status.  

My employer, Dietary Solu�ons, provides direct nutri�on educa�on to senior ci�zens through 
the Older Americans Act Federal program. This program benefits older Americans with an 
overall lack of access to good nutri�on and health services. The die��ans must become licensed 
in the individual state where the services are provided. This poten�ally could result in a delay of 
services while wai�ng for licensure approval. It is also a burden on the individual provider to 
manage the individual state requirements. SB 211 would alleviate much of this burden, which 
would atract more die��ans to provide these much-needed nutri�on services among 
par�cipa�ng states. The benefits of SB 211 would also be two-fold by allowing die��ans in 
other states that par�cipate in compact licensure to provide similar services to Ohioans. The 
result would promote workforce development and strengthen labor markets. 

Public safety would be enhanced by SB 211, as par�cipa�ng die��ans would have completed an 
accredited educa�on program, successful comple�on of the Registered Die��an examina�on, 
meet any jurisprudence requirements, pass a background check, and pay any required fees. 
Public protec�on has always been a priority in Ohio with enacted diete�cs licensure laws.  

Finally, passage of SB 211 would expand consumer access to highly qualified prac��oners. 
Medical nutri�on therapy services provided by die��ans specializing in acute care, skilled 
nursing, extended care, and residen�al care se�ngs would aid in the con�nuity of care, as 
pa�ents transi�on to different health care se�ngs, even across state lines.  

Thank you again for this opportunity. I ask that you take my tes�mony into considera�on and 
support SB 211.  


